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Against the Death Penalty: An Annotated Bibliography
Murray, Iain.  More Executions, Fewer Deaths?  American Outlook Magazine [Online] 2001, Fall, 1-4. < http://faculty.mc3.edu/barmstro/murray.html>

Iain Murray is a senior research analyst specializing in crime and justice issues at the Statistical Assessment Service and a death-penalty opponent.  In this article, Murray examines some new evidence that claims the death penalty works even more effectively as a deterrent than previously thought.  First, Murray summarizes some recent arguments for and against the death penalty.  He presents one side’s opinion that the death penalty is fair and just, then presents the other side’s counter-arguments that innocent people could be killed and that murder, as an irrational act, cannot be deterred.

Once he has done this, he brings up a new study done by Emory University that the death penalty does indeed work well as a deterrent.  He gives the methodology of the study, which he calls “econometric” (2).   He then questions the results of that study by citing findings which are very strange – the fact that it shows higher murder rates amongst those in higher income brackets, the fact that more teenagers in the population create a lower murder rate, and the fact that states with higher NRA membership have a higher murder rate.  Murray states that a study that has such strange conclusions must be questioned.  He ends the article cautioning death penalty opponents to take note of this study, because if it is accepted as fact, the argument for the death penalty will be much stronger than before.


This article has a very thorough examination of the study by Emory, and a very clear rebuttal to it.  Since death penalty advocates use studies such as the one by Emory to argue that the death penalty is a deterrent, I can use the flaws Murray points out to knock down that claim.  This study will support my argument that such studies are unreliable and can be discounted.

Fletcher, T. R.; Rosenfeld, R. N. J. Am Chem Soc. 1985, 5, 5 107, 2203-2212.


This is where you start the second entry, again using the strategy of getting the main points down with important subpoints. Remember that the annotated bibliography entries themselves should be in alphabetical order and NOT numbered.

Of course you then have your section on how you will use the article in your paper. While this doesn’t have to be extremely specific, you do have to make clear what reasons you plan to use this in support of.  Remember that all entries must be 300-600 words long.  You can count by highlighting an entry and then going to the top bar and selecting “Tools” and then “Word Count.”  You will continue on until you have all eight sources documented, which means the entire document should have a minimum of 2400 words.

Also remember to follow this example ACS format, as on the OWL there is only MLA formatting for Annotated Bibliographies.  Use the handouts and links for ACS documentation.  Don’t forget to put your name on it, and make a header for me with your last name and page number. When turning it in, also staple or paper clip it to keep it together.

